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              June 2020 Messenger  

 
 
 

“Dear Brothers, Greetings to you in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ, who is the Lord of all Lords and the 

King of all Kings!  

As you are aware, Governor Walz has now issued new executive orders regarding communities of faith and 

places of worship being able to open in limited capacities. Our coalition efforts and willingness to work 

collaboratively with Governor Walz and his team has led to what we feel is a positive outcome, where legal 

action now appears no longer necessary. But before I address that, hear the Word of the Lord.  

Psalm 46:1-3: God is our refuge and strength, a very present help in trouble. Therefore, we will not fear 

though the earth gives way, though the mountains be moved into the heart of the sea, though its 

waters roar and foam, though the mountains tremble at its swelling.  

During these troubling times, it is essential to have a place of refuge and a source of strength. Our Lord gives 

that to us in abundance through His Word and Sacraments. The declarative nature of Psalm 46 is wonderfully 

comforting. God “is” our refuge and strength, says the Psalmist.” 

The above quote is from our Minnesota South District President, Rev. Dr. Lucas Woodford. What a time for our 

church? But thanks be to God that our Governor finally allowed the churches to reopen.  

With that being said - it will require patience on our part – there are stipulations to worshiping together. Please 

read the Peace Reopening Plan and consider what is being asked of us. But most of all remember God is our 

refuge and strength, a very present help in trouble. 

I look forward to our - Loving Community that is called by God’s Grace – coming together in the house of 

the Lord and worshiping. Receiving His gifts of Grace, renewed in our faith and thanking Him for all that He has 

done for us. That we may live with His peace and share that Peace with the people around us. (that all know 

the Peace of God.) 

God’s Peace be with you – Pastor John Pasche 

Official Acts 
 

Baptisms 
May 9th      Cora Dean Boehne, daughter of 

Joshua Boehne and Miranda Berry 
May 9th     Delaney Marie Sparby, daughter of 

Kyle and Jayme Sparby 
May 22nd        Ezrah Kay Perrault, daughter of 

Joseph and Kristin Perrault 
 

Funerals 
May 8th   Lyla Latzig, 92, passed away May    

6th.    
May 19th     Everett “Les” Young, 81, passed 

away   May 15th     
May 23rd     Delphine Dobratz, 88, passed away 

May 15th    

Memorials 
$600.00 TTNG   David Plath 
$20.00  General Fund  Lyla Latzig 
$500.00 TTNG   Les Young 

 

The family of Paul Berg would love hearing of the many stories people have of Paul over the years. If you 

would be so kind, write your story and bring it to the church office. We will collect them in a large envelope and 

send them on to the family. Thank you for sharing. 

The New Vision Statement passed unanimously at the congregational meeting on March 8th. Many thanks to 

the Vision Committee members for all their hard work. 
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Peace would like to honor all of our Graduates 
 

High School Class of 2020  -  Recognized May 31st 

 Halii Beilke 

 Cassandra Butcher 

 Jadon Clabo 

 Gabriel Cooper 

 Maisy Elder 

 Kalli Fitterer 

 Tanner Gage 

 Logan Hempel 

 DJ Heuer 

 Joshua Housenick 

 Payton Jepsen 

 Morgan Kaping 

 Kallamae Kellerman 

 Jackson Kirchoff 

 Jasmine Kron 

 Eamonn McCormick 

 Eavan McCormick 

 Cole Meyer 

 Shaylee Millerbernd 

 Emily Olson 

 Leyton Peterson 

 Mitchell Radunz 

 Josiah Schmidt 

 Cody Stock 

 Owen Streich 

 Connor Sturges 

 Austin Willett 

 
Kindergarten Class – Recognized May 10th  

 Ty Albrecht 

 Hanna Bergs 

 Ethan Evers 

 Matthew Greiner 

 Miles Kohls 

 Caitlyn Kruse 

 Briecyn Kurth 

 Klayton Peik 

 Layton Schmidt 

 Jaela Vossen 

 Bennet Schumachi 

 
5th Grade Class – Recognized May 10th 

 Hayden Benson 

 Alexander Cisewski 

 Broden Deere 

 Nolan Evers 

 Benjamin Hines 

 Donavan Johnson 

 Jewel Klancke 

 Mya Klimp 

 Connor Lueck 

 Roselyn Markgraf 

 Matthew Ortloff 

 Rylan Ruzicka 

 Madelin Schlueter 

 Braxton Schmidt 

 Olivia Schmidt 

 Dalton Selle 

 Evan Sturges 

 
Peace would like to also recognize: 

 
A big thank you to the Youth Committee volunteers 

 Heidi Sickmann 

 Wayne and Teri Friaf 

 Robbie & Luke 
Oeltjenbruns 

 Resa Jenneke 

 Nick and Jamie Strei 

 Jodi Evenson 

 Barb Wendling 

 Eric and Cassie 
Padrnos 

 Stephanie Baumgarten 

 Mel Klockman 

 
Thank you to the Elementary teachers & mentors!   

 Katie Katzenmeyer 

 Mandy Sturges  

 Terry, Becky 

 Jaydon Clabo 

 Ross Wendling 

 Karleen Cowger 

 Karen Solien 

 Kari Gehrke 

 Leslie Korngabel 

 Mary & Stephanie 
Henke 

 Mel Klockmann 

 John Housenick 

 Connie Reiter 

 Ben Sickmann 

 Talon Monson 

 
Thank you to the Early Childhood Sunday School teachers  

 Audrey Weckwerth                         

 Tricia & Jim Merkins 

 Jen Mueller                                     

 Missy Kohl



 

If you would be interested in Reading or Greeting in June for the 8:30 a.m. service, please contact the 
church office. 

 

Vacation Bible School 
We are in the thick of VBS planning!  With the many restrictions still in place, it is our tentative plan to have 
mini VBS camps in Phases.   
 
Phase 1 - VBS Camp, June 22-26, will be for Little Lambs Christian Center kids as they are here, at 
Peace.  We will record that VBS session and have packets available for others to participate at home if they so 
desire. 
 
Phase 2 - I understand there are many of you that are a little burnt out on the virtual stuff.  I get it, so in Phase 
2, when the government allows, we are hoping to do small VBS camps.  These may be in local parks or in 
backyards.  We will see how things go and adjust accordingly, so please watch for updates to 
come.  Questions?  Please contact Sandy at 320-587-3031 
 

Peace Lutheran Garage Sale 2020 is Cancelled! 
We are sad to announce Peace Lutherans annual garage sale is cancelled this year. This is due to the governor’s 
orders regarding the current Covid-19 crisis. We looked into a date for this fall, but there  
nothing available that would work. We hope to see you next Spring! If you have questions 
 in the meantime, please call: Lynn Brown 320-582-0193 (cell) or 587-7046 (home) 
Barb Otte 320-583-6855     Sandi or John Lietz at 587-4599 

 

Bloodmobile 
Tuesday, June 9th and Tuesday, July 14th 12 p.m. to 6 p.m. 
To set up an appointment or if you would like to help, please call Shirley at 587-5064. 

 
The Red Cross Bloodmobile is continuing during the COVID crisis and we are pleased that we at Peace can 
help when it is so desperately needed. Many bloodmobiles have had to be cancelled because they can’t get 
enough volunteers to run them. Peace has been blessed with faithful and flexible helpers.  
Changes at Peace: 
Masks are required for donors, volunteers and staff 
The entrance to donate is at the top of the ramp where temperatures are taken before continuing to the 
registration area 6 feet of distance it maintained prior to donation. Donation tables are further apart and 
sanitized between uses requiring a little more time. Refreshment/ beverage area is distanced and all food and 
drinks are commercially prepared and packaged. Appointments only. This makes it even more important to 
keep your appointment because it can’t be filled by walk-ins. Thank you for continuing to support us. 
Appointments can continue to be made on line or by calling Shirley at 587-5064. Call if questions, too. Thank 
you 
 

We’ve gotcha covered!  

Face masks are encouraged when we are out in public to help protect everyone and stop possible  

spread of the coronavirus. Masks are available for the asking. If you need one, please call  

Shirley at 587-5064 or Mary at 587-5837.  Thanks for caring enough to help protect others.  Stay Safe and 

healthy, Parish Health 

 
SAVE THE DATE FOR OUR NEXT WOMENS RETREAT (RESCEDULED DATE) 

Sunday, October 4th at 1:00 pm in the Peace Center. Please contact Deb Koglin at 320-587-5521. 
 

Lutheran Hour Ministries has an excellent daily devotion, especially if you are missing Portals of Prayer 
booklet.  The address is www.lhm.org Scroll down to “devotions”, sign up and you will get a special 
daily devotion for you and your family.  The devotion will be available to be read at any time of the day.   
 

http://www.lhm.org/
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                                     Prince of Peace Retirement Living June 2020 
                                 We are so grateful and blessed to have the relationship we have with everyone at                                   

Peace Lutheran Church. This month, we want to give a special thank you to the Youth 
Group and Becky Puckett for your extra efforts to provide gifts and services for our 
residents. You are one of the many reasons why Prince of Peace Retirement Living is 
such a great community to be part of. Thank you for being you! For those looking for 
senior living, we do have a 2-bedroom apartment available June 1st ready for move in. If 
interested, please call us at 320.234.7588 to set up a time to check out the apartment.  

 

2020 Summer Concert Series – Due to COVID-19, the summer concert series will not take place as 
previously scheduled.  In its place, Dr. Dixon will be recording a series of favorite organ hymns online.  We look 
forward to continuing the concert series in 2021 

 
 Mission and Ministry Minutes * January 21, 2019 

Present: Lee Uldbjerg, Nick Brellenthin, Coleen Dostal. Pastor 

Pasche, Barb Otte, Cindy Mons, Heidi Sickmann, Troy Puckett, 
Chuck Jones, Kim Borka 
Call to Order: Nick 
Devotions: Pastor Pasche opened with prayer and devotions. 
Nick: read email from Paul Berg 
Touching lives:  Kim told us how a young woman was helped 

by the generous gift of art supplies. How sometimes a 
thoughtful gift can mean so much to someone. 
Approval of Minutes: December 2019 Minutes were 

discussed, Motion made by Barb, 2
nd

 by Lee and carried to 
approve Minutes. 
Treasurer's Report:  Building Fund did well, biggest expense 

was the furnace.  TTNG was behind in 2018, but up in 2019 by 
7,627.00. Operating expenses short a bit in 2019. 
Nick: “A year and a half ago, this looked different, it has 

definitely improved.”  
Troy: It has improved, but still some sense of urgency to catch 

up.”  
Troy discussed budgets from 2017 to 2020 and how they 
compare.  
Cindy made the Motion to approve Treasurer's report from 

December 2019, Kim 2
nd

, motion was carried. 

Also discussion of Assessment on 5
th

 Street, and E-giving. 
Minister of Operations: We will remember Paul in our 

prayers.  
Lee:  Voter's meeting announcement in the Messenger, 

Bulletins and Website.  Voting will be at Jan. 26
th

 Voter's 
Meeting. Motion made by Lee to approve 2019 Voter's Meeting 

Minutes to be presented to Voters.  Barb 2
nd

, Motion carried. 
Also, Ballots are being printed. Thank you Rebecca. 
Lee spoke about the steps being made to improve Little 
Lambs, working on the goal to cover the direct costs.  
Nick-  Thank you to those who decided to stay on council, 

thank you to Cindy Mons who has agreed to run for Vice 
President. Thank you to those whose term is up and for 
serving.       
Pastor's Report: Pastor Pasche-   The Steering Committee 

will give an update at Jan. 26, 2020 Voter's Meeting, Sunday. 
after the 10:30 service.  
Kurt Bickel will start working with us. Coming Sat. Feb 15, 
2020 details to follow. 
Voter's Meeting Agenda discussed, booklet being made, need 
minutes printed from last Voter's Meeting 2019 for handout and 
approval.  

Barb mentioned Common Cup and Boy Scouts, discussed 
where proceeds go. It would be nice to have an info sheet at 
the Annual Garage Sale, listing all the things Peace has to 
offer. Also, now the Fairgrounds will be charging a setup fee, to 
set up the tables. 

Barb made a Motion to adjourn meeting, Chuck 2
nd

 Motion, 
Motion carried. Meeting is adjourned, 8:32pm    
Closed with prayer: Pastor Pasche 
Respectfully Submitted, Coleen Dostal, Mission and Ministry 
Secretary 
 

Mission and Ministry Minutes * February 18, 2020 
Present:  Nick Brellenthin, Coleen Dostal. Pastor Pasche, 

Barb Otte, Heidi Sickmann, Kim Borka, John Housenick 
Call to Order: Nick 
Opening Prayer: Pastor Pasche opened with prayer. 
Touching lives:  Kim told us about a book she had given to 

sick relative called, “Jesus Calling” and how it made a 
difference. 
Approval of Minutes:  January 2020 Minutes were discussed, 

Motion made by Barb, 2
nd

 by Heidi and carried to approve 
Minutes. 
Treasurer's Report:  Coleen made the Motion to approve 

Treasurer's report from January 2020, Barb 2
nd

, motion was 
carried. 
Elder's Report: Welcome John Housenick, he will be the Elder 

to attend Council meetings.  
Nick-  Paul's position- Troy will help temporarily, esp. with 

ordering. Trustees doing OK, snow removed, sidewalks 
cleared. What a wonderful blessing Paul was to all of us. Many 
people still grieving. 
Nick talked about the Saturday Seminar with Kurt Bickel. Nick 
handed out a rough draft for review, think about where we want 
to be. We will go over next month and if all agree, we will adopt 
into policy manual. 
Next council meeting, we will have a video meeting with Kurt 
Bickel and Steering Committee, all meeting in Room 209. 
Pastor's Report: Pastor Pasche-   Calling an associate pastor, 

working on the paperwork, call committee is set up. 
Mark Frith helped thru the Vision Process and will be helping 
us set up so that our operations will be working. 
All council members need their Binder updated. First 2 things 
in your Binder should be: The Constitution and The Policy 
Manual.  Policy Manual will be reviewed by council every year. 
It has 4 sections, best to do 1 section every quarter. We will 
date and document all changes and updates to Policy Manual, 
Coleen will keep track of that. Pastor will forward an electronic 
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copy to Coleen. 
Upcoming Events: Patrick Ecklund Benefit/ Little Lambs 
Spaghetti Dinner/ Open House/ Fish Fry/  

Voter's Meeting, March 8
th

, after 10:30 service, to vote on new 
Vision Statement that we have been trying out. 

Coleen made a Motion to adjourn meeting, Kim 2
nd

 Motion, 
Motion carried. Meeting is adjourned.    
Closed with prayer: Pastor Pasche 
Respectfully Submitted, Coleen Dostal, Mission and Ministry 
Secretary 
 

Mission and Ministry Minutes * March 31, 2020 
Present:  Nick Brellenthin, Coleen Dostal. Pastor Pasche, 

Barb Otte, Heidi Sickmann, Kim Borka, Troy Puckett, Cindy 
Mons, Chuck Jones.  
Meeting was set up thru Zoom, by Troy, due to Covid-19, Stay 
at Home Order by Gov. Waltz. 
Call to Order: Nick, “Well wishes for everyone, our 

congregation, leaders and staff. We miss being at our beautiful 
church, but grateful we can have a meeting.” 
Opening Prayer: Pastor Pasche opened with prayer. 
Approval of Minutes:  February 2020 Minutes were 

discussed, Motion made by Troy, 2
nd

 by Kim and carried to 
approve Minutes. 
Treasurer's Report:  Barb made the Motion to approve 

Treasurer's report from February 2020, Chuck 2
nd

, motion was 
carried. Troy discussed future financial plans and how the 
“Stay at Home Order” might affect Peace financially. 
Elder's Report:   
Nick-  Discussion of parking lot services for Maundy Thursday, 

Good Friday and Easter Sunday. Council and Elders will help 
with greeting, parking cars, etc. Planning to have communion. 
Pastor is working on a safe way to do this. Also, services will 
be live streaming, on Facebook and on local Channel 10.  MN 
Dept of Health has agreed to this unique form of worship and 
still being safe. Planning to run the service thru our car radios. 
Planning Confirmation class will have front row parking for 
Maundy Thursday.  It is much appreciated; Gayle has offered 
use of Squeeky's Parking Lot. 
Pastor's Report: Pastor Pasche-   Calling an associate pastor, 

working on the paperwork, call committee is set up and 
documents are finished to send in to call a pastor- process is 
moving forward. 
Kurt Bickel seminar will be rescheduled in person. We will be 
working on new governance/ policy, reviewing and cross- 
referencing with the constitution. 
Further discussion:  
Barb mentioned she'd like to see the minutes come out earlier, 
also maybe a meeting in 2 weeks? 
Chuck- discussion of working on draft so we can get it correct 
the first time. 
Nick- We can also revise; we are taking guidance from Kurt 
Bickel. Also, hard to know how long we'll be meeting like this, 
(on Zoom). 

Kim- asked about 6
th

 and 7
th

 grade confirmation classes.  
Pastor said a letter had gone out today. Also emails and 
postcards will go out with the Holy Week Worship Service 
Schedule. 
Troy- further discussion of how these big changes can change 
finances, Troy will research options.  
Nick- What a great opportunity to still be able to celebrate 
Easter! To worship our Lord and Savior! 
It's good to see everybody, thank you for joining the video 
meeting.   

Cindy made a Motion to adjourn meeting, Troy 2
nd

 Motion, 
Motion carried.  
Meeting is adjourned. 7:54pm    
Closed with prayer: Pastor Pasche 
Respectfully Submitted, Coleen Dostal, Mission and Ministry 
Secretary 
 

Mission and Ministry Minutes * April 21, 2020 
Present:  Nick Brellenthin, Coleen Dostal. Pastor Pasche, 

Barb Otte, Heidi Sickmann, Kim Borka, Troy Puckett, Cindy 
Mons, Chuck Jones.  
Meeting was set up thru Zoom, by Troy, due to Covid-19, Stay 
at Home Order by Gov. Waltz. 
Call to Order: Nick 
Opening Prayer: Pastor Pasche opened with prayer. 
Approval of Minutes:  March 2020 Minutes were discussed, 

Motion made by Troy, 2
nd

 by Kim and carried to approve 
March 2020 Minutes. 
Treasurer's Report:  Troy highlighted, last report was current 

from March 31
st

 meeting. Update on PPP Loan and 
requirements, this will help with payroll, utilities and mortgage 
interest. Technology Fund- doing better, Samaritan Fund- doing 
better, Little Lambs may be hurt from Covid-19.  Troy 
discussed future financial plans and how the “Stay at Home 
Order” might affect Peace financially.  Nick: “the Council thanks 
Troy for all his hard work to keep finances organized, 
especially at this time with Covid-19.” 
Elder's Report:   
Nick-  What a blessing our outdoor Easter Services!  We will 

continue outdoor services. Also, services will be live streaming, 
on Facebook and on local Channel 10.   
Governance policy- continue to write down thoughts and 
suggestions. Coleen will send Troy a copy. We look forward to 
when we can meet with Kurt Bickel and go thru this. We will 
postpone until we can do in person, due to huge amount of 
discussion needed.  
Pastor's Report: Pastor Pasche-   Thanks for a wonderful 

Holy Week. At staff meeting today, so much appreciation 
expressed that we can be together and worship. There's a lot 
of excitement around the parking lot services. We've had great 
volunteers from Elders, Council and others. We're ahead of the 
curve on communication in how we get Sunday School 
Lessons out to the kids with live streaming, and the kids really 
like this. The Police/ City of Hutch has sent out a letter on 
proper distancing for parking lot services, we will be following 
this closely.  
Calling an associate pastor update: all the paperwork is 
submitted and at the district office, eight names considered, 
and names can still be submitted. This process takes patience; 
it can be a long process.  
Further discussion:  Peace had a blood drive that went well 
and will have another in May. The Steering committee is trying 
to get together. Mark Firth- we're trying to get a meeting 
together. Things can be slowed a bit as far as deadlines and 
meetings due to Covid19.   
Nick- What a great opportunity to have our parking lot services! 
To worship our Lord and Savior! 
It's good to see everybody, thank you for joining the video 
meeting.   

Heidi made a Motion to adjourn meeting, Cindy 2
nd

 Motion, 
Motion carried.  
Meeting is adjourned. Next meeting: May 19th    
Closed with prayer: Pastor Pasche 
Respectfully Submitted, Coleen Dostal, Mission and Ministry 
Secretary 
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DORCAS MEETING - FEBRUARY  13, 2020 

Sharon Christensen opened the meeting with pledges to the 

flags. 

Devotions:  Gloria Janicke gave a devotion titled "God's box of 

Chocolates." 

Program:  A funny vidio of Jan Struck at the National 

Convention was shown. 

Secretary's Report was approved as corrected. 

 Correspondence:  We received thank yous for funerals from 

the Murphy family with $150.00 the Julian family with $150.00, 

the Horrman family with $150.00, the Tupa family with 

$150.00, and the Berg family with $150.00.   We also received 

thank yous from the Orphan Grain Train, Daughters with 

Purpose, Birthright and Concordia Seminary.  Sharon read a 

note from Delores Reiner thanking the Dorcas ladies who 

worked at Paul Berg's funeral.  Concordia Seminary has 

assigned us a seminarian:  

 Nicholas M. Wagenknecht.  

Campus Post Office                             

 801 Seminary Place                                             

St. Louis, MO 63105-3196                                      

Treasurer's Report was approved as written with a balance of 

$4,324.97.  Gloria Janicke and Hazel Sitz conducted the 

financial review and found everything to be in order. 

Cheer: Twenty-three local visits were made.  Cards sent were 

5 birthdays, 3 get well, 2   praying for you, and 6 sympathies.  

Two cards were sent saying, "$10.00 will be sent to LWML " in 

memory of John Tupa, whose wife, Julianne, was a Dorcas 

member and Alfred Hormann, whose wife, Vi, was a Dorcas 

member.  A total of 16 cards were sent.             Card Shop:  

January, 2020 card sales were 9 boxes at $7.00 for $63.00 

and 22 singles at $1.00 for $22.00 for a total of $85.00.  Gloria 

Janicke ordered 14 boxes of sympathy cards for $57.00 and 

$10.00 shipping for a total of $67.00. 

Missions:   Marlyn Krueger reported that 50 quilts were tied for 

a total of 143 for 2020.  In January 4 people went to Bethesda.  

The next trip to Bethesda will be February 28th.  

LWML:  Nona Anderson reported that the National LWML goal 

for missions is $2.1 million and $1.3 million is needed to meet 

that goal.   Two new missions for 2020 are Mobile Medical 

Mercy Mission Bus for Guatemala for $100,000.00 and Camp 

Restore Detroit for $100,000.00.                                                                                                                                    

Outreach Projects:  This month's projects are $500.00 for 

LCMS Disaster Relief and $200.00 to Common Cup in memory 

of Paul Berg.  The Lutheran Hour Broadcasts are for June 

28th, July 19th, and August 16th. 

Business:  The Executive Board Meetings have been changed 

to 10:00 A.M. 

Upcoming Events:   The Prayer Service will be in March.  

Group 3 will serve the Matthew 14 Dinner on March 20th.  The 

Zone Rally in April will be in Lester Prairie.  The District 

Convention will be in Willmar. 

Membership:  There were 19 members and 1 guest in 

attendance. 

Hostesses are Pat Bode and Marianne Johnson. 

The meeting was adjourned with the Lord's Prayer and the 

Table Prayer. 

Respectfully submitted,                     Carol Kubasch, Secretary  

 

DORCAS WOMEN IN MISSION ANNUAL REPORT 2019 

The Dorcas Society meets the second Thursday of each month 
to conduct its meetings as members of the Lutheran 
Missionary League - Minnesota South District.  The focus of 
Dorcas is mission work both local and outreach projects.  
Dorcas is divided into groups and committees.  

1.  The Funeral Group served many funerals this past year and 
the donations received from families and offerings from others 
go toward our funding.                                                                     
2. The Cheer Committee visits shut-ins monthly and cards are 
mailed to others on their special occasions.                                                                                                                                                            
3.   The Mission Service Group meets two to three times each 
month and have made more than 150 quilts throughout the 
year.  Several members also work at Bethesda once each 
month.  77 layettes were assembled and sent to Lutheran 
World Relief.                                                                                            
4. The Dorcas supported a student, Brian Shane, at Concordia 
Seminary, through the time of his ordination.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
5.  The Dorcas hosted the LWML Zone Meeting for 4 zones.                                                        
 Respectfully submitted,            Carol Kubasch,  Secretary 

MISSION PROJECTS 2019 
January  $100.00 Missions - Sandy Kephart                                                                     
  $282.00  Lutheran Hour - 3 broadcasts                                                                      
  $200.00 Bethesda Lutheran Community                                                                       
February $500.00  Orphan Grain Train                                                                                                   
  $360.00  Portals of Prayer - regular                                                                                                
March  $249.00  Large Print Portals of Prayer  
  $500.00  LCMS Disaster Relief Fund  
April   $500.00  Brian Shane - Concordia  
Seminarian      
  $100.00  Gifts From the Heart - Wycliffe 
Bible Translators           
May  $300.00  Camp Omega   
  $100.00  Gifts from the Heart                                                                                       
  $249.00  Large Print Portals of Prayer                                                                                        
June  $272.00  National LWML Offering                                                                                  
July  $300.00  Dakota Boys and Girls Ranch                                                                           
August  $500.00  Little Lambs Christian Center                                                                             
  $249.00  Large Print Portals of Pray                                                                                            
September $300.00  India and Wales Missions                                                                                                 
  $200.00  Birthright                                                                                                                                   
October $250.00  Orphan Grain Train                                                                                                          
November $400.00  Postage for Operation 
Christmas Child                                                                    
   $100.00  McLeod Alliance for 
Victims of Domestic Violence                                 

 December $500.00  Concordia Seminarian                                                                                  
  $100.00 McLeod County Veterans 
Assistance Fund                                                 
 $249.00 Large Print Portals of Prayer                                                                     
Total       $6,860.00 

      $1,742.77   Mite Box Offerings                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
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June Prayer Calendar 2020 
 
June 1  Thank you for always being with us.  May those who are especially affected by isolation and loneliness 

feel your presence with them.  Matthew 28:20 
June 2  Lord, I thank you that you loved me so much that you gave your only son to die for me.  John 3:16 
June 3  Thank you, Lord, for giving me more grace.  Help me, Lord, to always have a humble heart.  James 4:6 
June 4  Lord, I pray you will help me walk in wisdom towards those who are not Christian, making the most of 

every opportunity.  Colossians 4:5 
June 5  Thank you for the future plans of hope you have for the graduates.  Jeremiah 29:11 
June 6  I will praise you, Lord, with all my heart; I will tell of all the wonderful things you have done.  Psalm 9:1 
June 7  Lord, take away any desire I have of anything that comes before you.  Exodus 20:3 
June 8  Lord, I pray that out of your glorious riches you may strengthen me with power through your Spirit in 

my inner being.  Ephesians 3:16 
June 9  Lord, thank you that I am your workmanship created in Christ Jesus for good works, which you 

prepared for me.  Ephesians 2:10 
June 10  Thank you for being the vine that enables me to bear fruit.  Without you, I can’t do anything.  John 

15:5 
June 11  Lord, I thank you that you know what I need and provide for me.  Help me not to be anxious about my 

food and clothing –    but to trust you will provide.  Matthew 6:31-32 
June 12  Because you are my shepherd, Lord, I shall not be in want.  Thank you, for taking care of me.  Psalm 

23:1 
June 13  Thank you, Lord, for supplying all my needs according to your riches in glory by Christ Jesus.  

Philippians 4:19 
June 14  Lord, we pray that leaders would seek you for wisdom.  Proverbs 3:5 
June 15  Heavenly Father, I have wronged you and I have wronged others.  Please forgive my sins.  Thank 

you for purifying me from unrighteousness.  1 John 1:9 
June 16  Lord, help me look to the needs of others.  Please show me ways that I can be of service to others.  

Philippians 2:4 
June 17  Lord, help me to think of excellent, true, and praiseworthy things!  Philippians 4:8 
June 18  Dear Lord,  please do not let any unwholesome talk come out of my mouth, but only what is helpful 

for building other up according to their needs, that it may benefit those who listen.  Ephesians 4:29 
June 19  Lord, I thank you that you are merciful and gracious, slow to anger and abounding in steadfast love 

and faithfulness.  Psalm 86:15 
June 20  Lord, I thank you that when I go through the waters, you are with me; and through rivers they shall not 

overflow me.  Isaiah 43:2 
June 21  Gracious Father, I pray that all fathers and their families would desire and experience the abundant 

life you have for us.  John 10:10 
June 22  Lord, help me to pray at all times.  1 Thessalonians 5:17 
June 23  Thank you for the bold Spirit you give.  I pray that I am never ashamed to testify about you Lord.  2 

Timothy 1:7-8 
June 24  Lord, I pray that you will help me watch and pray that I may not enter into temptation.  My spirit is 

willing, but my flesh is weak.  Matthew 26:41 
June 25  Thank you, Lord, for giving me strength when I am weary and increasing power when I have no 

might.  Isaiah 40:29 
June 26  Lord, I thank you that you heal my broken heart and bind up my wounds.  Psalm 147:3 
June 27  Thank you, Lord, for the victory that I have through Christ Jesus.  1 Corinthians 15:57 
June 28  Lord, I pray that just as my soul prospers, I may prosper in all things and be in health.  3 John 2 
June 29  Lord, I pray that my words will always be like honeycomb – bringing sweetness to the soul and health 

to the bones.  Proverbs 16:24 
June 30  Praise the Lord forever!  Amen!  Amen!  Psalm 89:52 

   


